52nd Annual Meeting of SIESC at Modra (Slovakia)
„How to educate in freedom?“ was the topic which 82 Christian teachers from 12 European countries dealt with from July 24th to 28th, 2006 at Modra. At the beginning the importance of education and teaching for Europe and for the EU – and therefore the importance of teachers – was underlined by the Slovak European Commissioner Jan Figel. For the group discussions about the right concept of „freedom“ Ms. Hrehová (University of Trnava) offered the philosophical background information in her lecture „Human knowledge and experience – either freedom or slavery“. Sr. Dufferová (University of Trnava) from the Order of St. Ursula gave a theological and personal testimony for „The two wings of love: Freedom and responsibility“. Mr. Košč (Catholic University of Ružomberok) pointed out „The relationship between freedom and truth and its effect on education and teaching“ mainly referring to encyclicals of the last popes. Ms. Križová from the Methodological-pedagogical Centre in Bratislava presented the Slovak form of ethical education with its topics and possibilities of application.
More than enough topics for discussion in 5 language groups (with one main language each), which were however all composed of participants from several countries. And also during the holy masses the richness of European prayers and songs was shown and the readiness and openness to listen and try to understand as well.
In the afternoons our Slovak friends guided us to the beautiful places of Western Slovakia (Modra, Červený Kameň, Bratislava, Devín, Smolenice (with folk dances and folk songs), Trnava) and after the meeting we could also get to know the Castle of Trenčín and the spa of Piešťany. 

The venture of running a SIESC meeting in the Slovak Republic (which the Slovaks like to call the „heart of Europe“) for the first time has been rewarded. Our colleagues of the ZKPS have managed the difficult task of preparing and organizing the meeting very well and have roused in us the wish to come to this beautiful country once again.
The next SIESC meeting will, however, take place from July 22nd to 28th, 2007 in Zagreb and will be prepared by our Croatian colleagues of the HKDPD.

                                                                                                    Wolfgang RANK
